Present at this meeting were, Katherine Ring, Leslie MacNeil and Paul Mercier, Chairman. Carol, from the Messenger also attended.

At. 3:30 Selectmen signed checks, building permits and intent to cut notices. Read over important mail.

It was decided not to purchase Index lists from Real Data Corp since our micro-fish has at information which we may need on property sales.

Virginia Grant spoke to selectmen in regards to letter from D. Loucks. Copies of his property cards will be sent to him with a request for \$5.00 to cover costs.

B. Shaw spoke about abatements of tax fines charged to persons new to Antrim and the State of N.H.

Grace Hughes had several questions in regards to sewer hook-up. A notice was sent in error to her to pay \$50 permit fee. She had in fact paid the fee in Aug. 1980 #61. She is concerned about possible damage to some pipes put in her yard (while she was away and without permission) when she has her property dug to install her sewer connection. She was advised to seek legal advice and notify her neighbor who took liberty to place pipe in her property while she was away, of the possibility of damage to said pipe.

Gordan Allen showed plans for tennis court to selectmen. He advised the selectmen that the cost of the project will depend a great deal on just how much work the town highway crew can do to prepare the property. George Cole will be in touch with Gordan and all interested parties.

Bids will be put out hopefully by April 24 and be back by May 11 since work of this nature is less expensive at the early part of spring. Some discussion came up in regards to Jamison Ave. for ice rink and basket ball court.

Ted Brown would like to have John Zmud sworn in on the Rec. Comm. Bruce Kearseage has shown some interest in the Board of Parks and Recreation.

Ted spoke of his concern should the town charge a fee for non-residence using the town hall as part of an Antrim Rec. Group. Since there has been mutual functions with the adjoining towns a charge may cause unnecessary hard feelings. It was agreed to fogo any charges when someone is involved in an activity in Antrim, ie dance group etc. If it gets to be a problem, then their decision will be re-evaluated.

 $\operatorname{\mathtt{Jim}}$ Dennison was in and swore Rodman Zwirner in as a member of the planning Board.

Jim spoke about his concerns in regards to Nathaniel Hawthorne's large tax bill which is at this time unpaid. Since the Florida Indstitute of Aviation is now connected to N. H. there should be no great hardship for them to pay their bill to the town of Antrim. It was suggested that a letter go out to them to this effect. A former agreement to exempt the College of \$250,000 taxes was no longer in valid

due to the fact that the College did not live up to their part of the agreement. The property Exemption which the college sent in, had this figure which is incorrect and they will be notified of same. Due to default the extra \$100,000 is null and void and no longer exempt from taxes.

Brian Brown gave his weekly report. The usual domestic problems. Less teen-age problems for this time of year. One major problem. When there is a call for Antrim fire dept. to assist adjoining town it was found that they respond with un-due speed and little concern for time of day and traffic conditions in the center of Antrim...Brian clocked several firemen at 52 MPH through the center at 4:45 on a Friday afternoon when children were off school and business people were on their way home. He took down names and after spoke to all involved, also giving praise to those who responded with prudence. It was suggested that he make a practice of reminding the department at least once every six months of the need to respond with caution.

K. Ring teased Brian for not having white lines painted. Rain had come to his aid.

Police Liability was discussed. Brian said any arrests made were always in the presence of Antrim police, even those by specials.

Christopher Joseph will be off to the police Academy soon 5/4 Larry Ashford will help out during this time.

Brian will be pulling the motor mounts on the cruiser to check for oil leak. Loosing quite a bit of oil when he stops.

Brian mentioned how many more are joining AAA in the town. A hopeful sign.

Dick Durghan will be in to pay \$25.00 for damage ot hydrant.

Lloyd Henderson was contacted to find any answer to Joe Grabowski's problem. Letter will be sent out from Lloyd and copy will be put in files.

It was suggested to contact Lew Gillmore and Eric Tenney to see if they can make it Wednesday, April 22 to go over assessments and abatements.

Decided at this time to call Valliancourt and cancel all oil deliveries.

Due to error no monies were appropriated for the tax map. It was agreed to continue updating map and money will be allotted from some account. It is a law to keep maps updated.

Shelly Nelkens request to remove sidewald from in front of her home was refused. Selectmen will look into the matter.



TOWN OF ANTRIM

OFFICE of the SELECTMEN

Antrim, N. H. 03440

May 1, 1981

NOTICE

On Monday Evening, May 4, 1981 at 7:30 PM at the Town Hall, the Selectmen will be meeting to consider the sale of Sewer Bonds to finance the Antrim Sewer Project.

Secretary/Bookkeeper Office of the Selectmen

Betty Shaw



TOWN OF ANTRIM

OFFICE of the SELECTMEN

Antrim, N. H. 03440

April 13, 1981

NOTICE

On Monday Evening, April 27, 1981, 7:30PM in the Town
Hall, the Selectmen will be meeting to consider adopting
Sewer Bond to Farmers Home.

Secretary/Bookkeeper
Office of the Selectmen